
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

M E M O R A N D U M 
  

 

TO:     Stephanie Wright, Snohomish County Council Chair 

 

FROM:   Dave Somers, Snohomish County Executive 

 

SUBJECT:   Airport Commission, New Appointment 

 

DATE:    April 7, 2021 

 

 

 

Airport Commission member Mr. Michael Catalano, a Boeing employee, represented Airport Tenants. Due to a shift in 

areas of responsibility at Boeing, Mr. Catalano has resigned from the Commission. 

 

To replace Mr. Catalano, I am pleased to recommend Mr. Kurtis Lewko.  Mr. Lewko has taken on Mr. Catalano’s role at 

Boeing as the Everett Delivery Center Superintendent of Delivery Operations Services and brings with him 20 years of 

experience working at The Boeing Company.  Mr. Lewko is well versed in Boeing’s long-term plans and strategy and is 

excited to see the growth that is happening at Paine Field Airport.  He has extensive knowledge of the aerospace industry, 

commitment to excellence, and is active in a number of Boeing initiatives that serve the community such as the Food and 

Essentials drive. 

 

Pursuant to SCC 2.03.030, I hereby recommend Mr. Kurtis Lewko to fill the position vacated by Mr. Mike Catalano 

representing Airport tenants for the balance of the term to January 31, 2022.   

 

Thank you for considering my recommendation.  
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